BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES
June 8, 2021
Beavertown Borough Council met on June 8, 2021 
ATTENDENCE:  Lori Foor (President), Will Kepner, Linda Snook, Brian Wood, Ron Plumber, Mayor Hollenbach (Face Time), Matt Cravitz (Solicitor), Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor). 
ABSENT:  Lucas Bingman, Denny Mallonee.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
GUESTS:  Susan Cozza.  Susan wanted to know what more can be done to make sure everyone knows the burning Ordinance.  Mayor Hollenbach will post the Ordinance on his Face Book page.  
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT:  Will motioned to approve the minutes; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Brian motioned to approve the bills; Linda second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.  Lori motioned to approve treasurer’s report; Will second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes – motion carried.  
OLD BUSINESS:   Dirt and mulch has been added at the playground.  What’s being done at the Troyer property, formerly Hackenberg property?  CK COG has sent a letter to Troyer.  
ATTORNEY’S REPORT:  Attorney Cravitz presented Ordinances No. 2021-03 and No. 2021-04, to Council.  Will motioned to approve Ordinance No. 2021-03 (to vacate a portion of Plum Alley); Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes – motion carried.  Brian motioned to approve Ordinance No. 2021-04 (to prohibit parking on specified portions of Market St with Orange St and Sassafras St.); Linda second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes – motion carried.  
MAYOR’S REPORT:  The Mayor reviewed properties, residents’ concerns and the police report.  He has applied for the County Block Grant for storm water and budget.  The Borough’s Fire Loss, Ordinance No. 2017-02 is filed with the DCED and Insurance Companies will now have to contact the Borough before paying to the insured.  He also had information pertaining to the Cemetery.  
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:  A stop sign needs replaced at Schrader and Sassafras St.  Phil had a phone call in the middle of the night about the tree at the corner of Market and Center; Pat called PENN DOT, waiting on a response.  New Hero Banners are in, but the hardware is backordered.  Phil asked Attorney Cravitz, to verify who owns part, or all of Van Voorheis Alley.    
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Church’s completed the audit.  Deposits: General Fund – EIT $10,905.89, Real Estate Tax $2,495.56, Delinquent Real Estate $93.90, Delinquent Per Capita $44.00, Realty Transfers $1,372.00, Hero Banners $200.50, Room Rent (voting) $75.00, BMA Sewer (reimbursement of health ins. $77.25, BMA Water (reimbursement of health ins. $77.25; Total $15,341.35.  LST Fund - LST $1,990.14, Fines $865.28, State Police Fines $226.16, Restitution $33.62; Total $3,115.20.  Payroll – Borough $5,000.00, BMA Sewer $2,380.55, BMA Water $1,619.26; Total $8,999.81.  
NEW BUSINESS:  Storm water problem on S. Center St., was discussed no action taken.  Historical Society wants their room painted; Council will not pay for the paint or having it painted.  If the Historical Society wants the room painted, they will have to have the permission of Council and cover all expenses.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:    
MISC:  Goat living on a back porch; Mayor will call CK COG to see if that is in violation of the Property Maintenance Ordinance.  
ADJOURN:  Linda motioned to adjourn; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:17 P.M. 
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